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Notice of Application for U.S. EPA Brownfields Cleanup Grant 

 

PUBLIC HEARING NOTICE 

 

County of Waldo  

 

The County of Waldo and the Congress Street Hill Property, LLC will hold a Public 

Hearing on Tuesday, November 13, 2012 at 5:30 P.M., in the meeting room of the Waldo 

County EMA Building located at 4 Public Safety Way to discuss an application by the Congress 

Street Hill Property, LLC for a U. S. EPA Brownfields Hazardous Substances and/or Petroleum 

Cleanup Grant.  The purpose of the grant is to rehabilitate the Old Jail and Jailer’s House 

Buildings and remove/mitigate any petroleum contamination and/or hazardous materials.  Public 

comments will be solicited at this Hearing and will be submitted as part of the application.  A 

draft copy of the grant application and the proposed remedial action plan will be available for 

public review and comment beginning Monday, November 5, 2012 at the Waldo County 

Commissioners Office listed below.  All persons wishing to make comments or ask questions 

about the acceptance of these funds are invited to attend this Public Hearing.  Comments may be 

submitted in writing to: Barbara Arseneau, Waldo County Clerk, 39B Spring Street, Belfast, ME  

04915 at any time prior to and during the Public Hearing; TDD/TTY users may call 711.  If you 

are physically unable to access any of the County’s programs or services, please call Barbara 

Arseneau, Waldo County Clerk at (207) 338-3282 so that accommodations can be made. 


